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 Edõs Comments 

 By Ed Won, President Diablo PCA 

Hello Diablo Members, 

Well that didnôt take long to really warm up! And with summer under full swing, I canôt wait to see you all at our events.  

Last month our new Tech Chair Dylan Sawchuk kicked off a tech session at Fremont Porsche. Thank you very much to 

Gunter, Ron and Dave for hosting. Dylan is doing a great job, so look for more tech sessions from him.   

We also had a blowout for the P&S Sales detail session. I had 27 slots and received 46 responses in 36 hours. Not to worry 

we will do it again! Special thanks to Mark and Bob for hosting and detailer Renny Doyle for the tech knowledge. Renny is 

the detailing team for Air Force One.   

The next Detailing session is in late August with Griots Garage. Thanks to Marc our Events Chair and Kevin at Porsche of 

Livermore for hosting!  Stay tuned for details and signup. 

We just came off a spectacular Diablo Memorial Day weekend. Thank you to Brian Adkins, our VP for leading the efforts of 

the Diablo team for setting what is our largest Annual Car Show to date. We had over 90+ Porsches at the Danville Livery 

with perfect weather. Thank you to the Luna Loca for sponsoring us and the delicious Tacos! The Livery also scheduled an 

awesome band playing live music. Thank you to Fremont Porsche, Livermore Porsche and Pacific Power Motor sports for 

coming out and supporting us.  

Thanks you to Fremont Porsche and all the sponsors that supplied raffle items  But most of all, I want to thank ALL our won-

derful members for coming out and making a contribution! We were able to raise nearly $1500 for the Collings Foundation! 

Thank you to Dave Ohst for rounding the raffle sales to an even $900 and to Vinny (I didnôt catch his last name) for a gener-

ous $100 as well. Congratulations to all our trophy winners! Seeing the turnout and the generosity makes me proud of our 

Region. I may be biased, but I truly believe we have the best folks out of all the clubs. 

The next day, on Memorial Day, thank you to Naomi and Dave Petersen for hosting the Memorial Day Luncheon at Beebs in 

Livermore. The luncheon was a private room, catered lunch of melt in your mouth Beef and Chicken. Can you tell that was a 

memorable buffet?   But best of all, we heard from members and Veterans about their service. We also heard from Naomiôs 

brother about the weapons systems that keep our boys safe! We heard stories from Desert Storm to WWII.  It was the per-

fect activity to help us remember the people who made the ultimate sacrifice. We had vets from the various branches and I 

loved the friendly rivalry jabs.   

After lunch we walked next door to the airfield and took walking tours of the B17 and B15 on display. There were also a cou-

ple of P-51ôs and I believe, a Texan trainer. Diablo members, along with Brian and I presented Collings Foundation with a 

check from the proceeds of the Car Show held the previous day.   

Later our lucky Diablo folks flew on a 30 minute ride on the bombers. 

Looking forward, the next event is the Gimmick Rally setup by Dave Gillis and Paul Smith! Thanks guys for organizing and 

Thank You to Kevin at Livermore Porsche for hosting! Itôs been a while since we had a Gimmick Rally. If you are not familiar 

with it, itôs like a driving treasure hunt.    

Ok, personal story.  Dave Ohst volunteered his wife Cathy Tonne as my navigator. Thank you Dave and Cathy! A few years 

ago, I filled in for Marc as one of the leaders of the Grand Island Mansion Tour. Despite having Cathy as my navigator and 

having a navigation system in my GT3 for that drive, we ñinexplicablyò got lost. I think it was a bit my fault for giving camera 

lessons while driving  With about 10 miles to go, Cathy says without warningé ñI think we are lostò. Great! I have about 8 

cars behind me. I wonder if they noticed. As I make a U turn, Treasurer Bob Hilton says, ñYou are going the wrong way!ò as 

the cars peeled off, I was left with 2 cars that followed Cathy and me. I want to thank our Advertising Chair Susan and Carol 

Dixon for their blind loyalty. As many of you know, the club has a Dumpkoff award. How we escaped it was a miracle. But I 

got it the next year. But thatôs another story. So for this Gimmick Rally, Cathy and I are TEAM REDEMPTION!   

In a few short weeks we are having our annual tour to Mammoth Lakes to meet up with our other regions.  This is my 4th 

year and we have about 20 folks going.  This year will be spectacular! Mark Coronado, our PCA man on the ground at Mam-

moth, emails the Presidents that 97 rooms were booked. We are expecting over 200 participants, which is double from last 

years! Itôs safe to say we will be taking over the resort town of Mammoth! 

Our Advocate editor Kay, is leading the Wine and Chocolate tour, which is now closed. Iôm very much looking forward to the 

pictures and fun theyôll be having! 



I have seen a lot of new faces and regulars at the last events thank you for coming out to an event! For me, itôs not that im-

port to keep driving for new folks to join as much as it is to make sure we are providing fun for all of you who are our mem-

bers and give you a reason to come out. Last month I met 7 Diablo members who have been in the club for over 10 and 20 

years in couple of cases, but have not been out. Thanks for trying out the new activities and I hope to see you all soon at an 

event New member or not!  

 

Ed Won 

 

 

We had such a great time having brunch at Mexico Lindo in Pleasanton last year, 

we thought we would try a monthly Sunday brunch periodically through the rest 

of the year. 

Location:  Mexico Lindo 

  6690 Koll Center Parkway, Pleasanton 

  (Off of 680 at Bernal) 

Time:   10:30am 

 Mexican Buffet Brunch Includes coffee & champagne 

Cost: $17.99 per person 

 Please bring $22 CASH per person or be prepared to split tabs. No  

separate checks unless you are ordering from the Menu. 

Scheduled Dates:  

¶ July 17 

§ September 18 

§ November 20 



 



  

2016 Diablo PCA Region Annual Summer Picnic 

Sunday July 31
st
 

 From 11am to 3pm 

Saint Maryõs College Moraga, Justin/Mitty Commons 

$10.00 per person 

Children under 12 free with a special lunch menu  

 

 

 

Come join the festivities  at this yearôs annual club picnic  and car display . 

Lunch will be catered by Queitup BBQ.   Beer, wine  and soda  will be available.  

There will be music, mixer game s, gifts and best of all fellow Porsche 

enthusiasts.  

Register on Event bright  on diablo -pca.or g by July 25 th.  

Questions: Contact Marc Giammona at 925 -580-2413 or at 

mgcls@sbcglobal.net  



Tail of the Devil (Fun Run)  

Leader: Carlos Bocanegra  

Date: July 16th  

Time: Meet at 8:45am  

      Leave at 9am  

Location: Safeway at Bernal, Pleasanton  

     Cost: This event is pay as you go.  

This is not listed as a tour, although it replaces the Cheese Tour, because it is about the drive rather than stop-

ping and looking at the panorama for this event. This run is about 110 miles almost entirely through short tight 

turns from local and near local roads. There is almost no freeway driving with the exception of getting on at  

Calaveras (680) to Alum Rock (680). It is not recommended for passengers that get a bit queasy - for that an 

apology is given. The drive doesnôt offer the opportunity for distractions. All are welcome, but you should be 

aware that it is at least 80 miles of twists and turns. 

¶ This event is to get us on the road in July 

¶ From Alum Rock Follows Route 130 from Fwy to Fwy 

¶ We will use radios as there are areas without coverage 

¶ Make sure your car is in good driving conditions for the terrain and weather 

The name comes from Diablo Region and our final destination ï Diablo Country Club in Patterson. A few  

members are familiar with this out-of-the-way destination.  It is also named from a run being held in July that 

we all know as hot. Start at Safeway, Bernal, via Foothill to Castlewood to Sunol to Calaveras to Fwy; Fwy to 

Alum rock, Follow RT130 up over Mt. Hamilton. RT130 to Patterson, then to Diablo Country Club.  

 

 



Wash ôN Shine Thank You 

From Brian Adkins  

Thank you to all who took part in today's 32nd annual Car Show. 

A HUGE THANKS to all who helped / volunteered. 

Thanks to our partners and sponsors. 

Thank you to ALL those who visited. 

I am so fortunate to be a part of this event; the Joy / enthusiasm and friendship with a true passion for 

the brand is such a wonderful reward. 

I want to name just a few ... there are more, but some key players really made this happen. 

Porsche of Livermore 

Porsche of Fremont 

Pacific Power Motorsport 

There are more and thanks to ALL: 

Luna Loca and the Danville Livery 

Our leader Ed Won, A visionary for what the club is and can be. 

Marc Giammona, Always says "what do you need" and "I'll do that" 

Carlos Bocanegra, He posts this and all events for sign up and updates as needed any time. 

Nancy Bocanegra, Susan George.  

The Tabulation TEAM of Andre Boursse, Ingrid French, Larry Sharp. 

MANY more, many more. 

Brian  



Diablo Region 32nd Annual Car Show Results 

 Class 1 356-All Years William Goodwin 

Class 2 914-All Years Dean Vanni 

Class 3 911 & 912 (1965 to 1973) Kin Flint 

Class 4 911 & 912 & 930 (1974 to 1989) Bob Hilton 

Class 5 964 (1989 to 1994), 993 (1993 to 

1998) & Turbo 

Matt Seidell 

Class 6 996, 997, GT2 & GT3 (1999 to 2012) 

ñ911ò 

Sergio Meza 

Class 7 991 (2012 to present) ñ911ò Bob Hilton 

Class 8 924, 928, 944, 968 All Years None 

Class 9 Boxster & Cayman (1997 to 2012) Brian Adkins 

Class 10 Boxster & Cayman (2013 to present) Eric Silver 

Class 11 Cayenne, Panamera, Macan (2013 

to present) 

Ingrid French 

Class 12 Limited Production Warren Gardner 

Class 13 Modified None 

Class 14 Race None 

 

Fun Classes 

Theme/Decorated  Brian Adkins 

Crowd Favorite Eric Silver 

 

Best of Show William Goodwin 

91 PARTICIPANTSðWOW!!!  



 


